
14 September 2025     
 

If you have an item, please contact Mary on notices@rwbmc.co.uk by the preceding Tuesday evening 
 

  
Royal Wootton Bassett Methodist Church            www.rwbmc.co.uk  
 

Minister - Rev. Shirlyn Toppin - Tel. 01793 853197 
 
Lectionary  
 
Jeremiah 4:11-12, 22-28 Psalm 14 
1 Timothy 1:12-17 Luke 15:1-10 
 
Prayer Focus  
 
Blenheim Court in RWB Shrivenham Methodist Church in our Circuit 
Nottingham & Derby District Samoa Methodist Church 
 
Please pray for the week’s activities and those taking part: 
 
Monday 15 September 7.30pm Bible Study - Revelation Chapter 12  
Tuesday 16 September 10.00am  Tuesday Morning Pop-In & Light Lunch  
Wednesday 17 September 2.15pm Friendship Group -  
  Over the Sea to Sky - Bob Rogers 
Friday 19 September 10.00am Puddleducks  
Saturday 20 September 10.30am Messy Church 
Sunday 21 September 10.30am Worship Service, led by Philip Bunce 
 
 
Flowers - this week the flowers have been arranged by Rosemary Knight. If you know of anyone who 
might benefit from our flowers, please inform either Rosemary or a steward. This may be due to illness, 
bereavement, or maybe having something to celebrate.      Mary 
 
 
Church Bible Study - please note that this group will in future be meeting in the Annexe.      Mary 
 
 
Cardboards boxes needed please for one of the activities at our September Messy Church. We need 
medium to large cardboard boxes for some junk modelling. Family cereal box size (minimum) and above 
are welcome. Any type of box is good. Please leave them tidily and unobtrusively in the church foyer and 
they will be collected by a member of the Messy Church team. Many thanks.     Jane & Judith 
 
 
Church Gardening - we plan to meet again on Monday 22 September at 9.30am. Why not come along 
and help with one of the many jobs that are needing to be done within our Church grounds. Refreshments 
are enjoyed at the end of the session. Please join us.      John 
 
 
The funeral of Peter Hayward will be held on Friday 3 October at 1pm, at St Michael's Church in 
Brinkworth. Following the service, and whilst the family accompany the coffin, there will be teas & coffees 
served in the church and, once the family have returned, there will be refreshments in the Village Hall. 
                                Stewards 
 
 
We plan to use jam jars as part of our decorating the church for Harvest. If you have any spare, please let 
us know and/or leave them in the storeroom or kitchen. Thank you.     Jan & Mary 
 
 
You may have read, on our church website, that the Pop-In team have recently given a donation to Marsh 
Farm Manor Care Home. We have now learned that the money has been put towards some garden 
furniture. Property & Finance Committee 
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